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SUNDAY 27th August 2017 – Trinity 11 
 

 8.00 am Holy Communion (BCP) 

 10.00 am Parish Eucharist with Crèche  

  Preacher: Revd. Sue Hammersley 

 8.00 pm Night Service: Themed   

 

Flowers donated In memory of Margaret Lyons 

 

Sue will be on annual leave from Monday 28th August until Sunday 3rd September 

 

THE WEEK AHEAD 
 

Monday  Church Closed for Bank Holiday 
 

Tuesday   No Services  

 6.30 pm Gospel Choir (Church Lounge) 
 

Wednesday  8.30 am Holy Communion 
 

Thursday 8.30 am Morning Prayer 

 12.00 pm Holy Communion 
 

Friday 5.00 pm Evening Prayer 
 

Saturday 10.30 am Knit and Natter 

 

SUNDAY 3rd September 2017 – Trinity 12 
 

 8.00 am Holy Communion (BCP) 

 10.00 am Parish Eucharist with Crèche  

  Preacher: Revd. Sarah Colver 

 8.00 pm Night Service: Communion   

ST MARK'S BROOMHILL & BROOMHALL  

WEEKLY NEWS & HYMNS 



Weekly Insert 

Sunday 27th August 2017 - Trinity 11 
   

Large-print yellow booklets (at the back of church) contain the complete service with the 

hymns and readings printed out in full; please take one if it’s easier to follow.  
 

 

Organ voluntary 

Opening Hymn  
 

Praise, my soul, the King of heaven! 

To his feet thy tribute bring;  

ransomed, healed, restored, forgiven,  

who like me his praise should sing?  

Praise him! Praise him!  

Praise him! Praise him!  

Praise the everlasting King! 
 

Praise him for his grace and favour  

to our fathers in distress; 

praise him still the same as ever,  

slow to chide and swift to bless.  

Praise him! Praise him! 

Praise him! Praise him! 

Glorious in his faithfulness! 
 

Father-like, he tends and spares us; 

well our feeble frame he knows; 

in his hands he gently bears us, 

rescues us from all our foes.  

Praise him! Praise him!  

Praise him! Praise him!  

Widely as his mercy flows! 
 

Angels, help us to adore him;  

ye behold him face to face;  

sun and moon, bow down before him,  

dwellers all in time and space. 

Praise him! Praise him!  

Praise him! Praise him! 

Praise with us the God of grace! 
 

Words: Henry Francis Lyre (1793-1847) based on Psalm 103  

 Tune: Praise my Soul 

 

Service continues with Prayers of Approach (p. 2) 



Collect  
 

Living God, 

you accept our stumbling faith, 

our misplaced answers, 

our false horizons, 

and through them build a way of peace: 

empower us  

to bind the wounds of the world 

and loose the debts of oppression, 

that all may confess the grace 

that is your work alone; 

through Jesus Christ, anointed for the world.  Amen Steven Shakespeare 

 

Service continues with Reading  (p. 3) 
 

Reading: Romans 12.1-8 (New Testament, page 157-8) read by Judith Pitchforth 
 

Gradual Hymn 

 

From heav'n you came, helpless babe,  

entered our world, your glory veiled;  

not to be served but to serve, 

and give your life that we might live. 
 

This is our God, the Servant King,  

he calls us now to follow him, 

to bring our lives as a daily offering  

of worship to the Servant King. 

 
There in the garden of tears, 

my heavy load he chose to bear;  

his heart with sorrow was torn. 

`Yet not my will but yours,' he said. 
 

 

Come see his hands and his feet,  

the scars that speak of sacrifice,  

hands that flung stars into space,  

to cruel nails surrendered. 
 

 

So let us learn how to serve,  

and in our lives enthrone him;  

each other's needs to prefer,  

for it is Christ we're serving. 

 

Words: Graham Kendrick (b.1950) 
Tune: The Servant King 

 
 



Gospel: Matthew 16.13-20 (New Testament, page 17) 
 

The good news is proclaimed from the heart of the worshipping community. 
 

Hear the Gospel of our Lord Jesus Christ according to Matthew 

Glory to you, O Lord. 
 

At the end 
 

This is the Gospel of the Lord. 

Praise to you, O Christ. 
 

Sermon: Revd. Sue Hammersley 
 

The service continues with Responding (p. 4) 
 

Prayers of the People are led by Jane Padget 
 

Offertory Hymn  
 

She sits like a bird, brooding on the waters,  

hov'ring on the chaos of the world's first day; 

she sighs and she sings, mothering creation, 

waiting to give birth to all the Word will say. 
 

She wings over earth, resting where she wishes, 

lighting close at hand or soaring through the skies; 

she nests in the womb, welcoming each wonder, 

nourishing potential hidden to our eyes. 
 

She dances in fire, startling her spectators,  

waking tongues of ecstasy where dumbness reigned; 

she weans and inspires all whose hearts are open, 

nor can she be captured, silenced or restrained. 
 

For she is the Spirit, one with God in essence, 

gifted by the Saviour in eternal love;  

she is the key opening the scriptures,  

enemy of apathy and heav'nly dove. 
 

Words: John Bell (b.1949) and Graham Maule (b.1958) 

Tune: Thianky 

 

The service continues with Abiding (p. 6)  



Final Hymn 

 

All for Jesus! All for Jesus! 

This our song shall ever be; 

for we have no hope nor Saviour  

if we have not hope in thee. 

 

All for Jesus! thou wilt give us  

strength to serve thee hour by hour;  

none can move us from thy presence  

while we trust thy love and pow'r. 

 

 All for Jesus! at thine altar 

thou doss give us sweet content;  

there, dear Saviour, we receive thee  

in thy holy sacrament. 

 

All for Jesus! thou hast loved us,  

all for Jesus! thou hast died,  

all for Jesus! thou art with us,  

all for Jesus, glorified! 

 

 All for Jesus! All for Jesus! 

This the Church's song shall be,  

till at last the flock is gathered  

one in love, and one in thee. 
Words: William John Sparrow-Simpson (1859-1952) alt. 

Tune: All for Jesus 
 

The service concludes with the Commission (p. 10) 

 
Organ voluntary 

 

Thanks to our guest organist Fraser Wilson 



NOTICES 
 

TODAY In anticipation of their 
imminent Golden Wedding anniversary, 

Robin and Eve invite everyone to 
celebrate with them today after this 

morning's service with a drink and cake 
in the lounge. 

 
ANN LEWIN thanks her friends at St 

Mark’s for their prayers and support 
during her recent illness. Three months 

on from major surgery, she is making a 
steady recovery, building up her 

strength by walking a mile and a half 
each day alongside the local river where 

a kingfisher sometimes appears, able to 
drive again, and balancing activity with a 
daily siesta.  She wants you to know 

how wonderful it has been to be held 
by so many people through what has 

been quite a journey, which isn't over 
yet. 
 

LOVELY CONGREGATION Thank 

you so much for your show of good 

wishes, love and affection concerning our 

Diamond Wedding celebration on August 

10th. Anne & Arthur Button 
 

THEMED SERVICE The next 
themed service will be on Sunday 10th 

September. If you would like to be 
involved please let Sarah C know 
 

HERITAGE OPEN DAYS Once 
again, St Mark's is opening its doors as 

part of the national Heritage Open 
Days scheme.  We are expecting to be 

open to the public on the afternoons of 
7 and 9 September this year.  If you 

would like to spend a couple of hours 
being available to talk to visitors about 

our building on either of those days, 
please let me know. Philip Booth 255 

0634/07950 47288 

THE BIG SHIFT.  The big banks are 
continuing to finance damaging coal, gas 

and oil projects to the tune of several 
billion pounds.  Christian Aid want us to 

contact them to persuade them to stop 
doing so. Some big projects have been 

checked by popular pressure on the 
banks.  See the climate notice board for 

details. Michael Bayley 
 

SOUP RUN would be grateful for any 
donations of tins of soup (chicken, oxtail 
or tomato), or of baked beans. If you’re 

‘in the know’ they can go in the usual 
place; otherwise please feel free to talk 

to Gary or one of the other Soup Run 
team leaders. Thank you 
 

NEW GROUP I am looking to facilitate 

the start of a small group from 
September - which could meet every two 

weeks - for a bit of chat, support, bible 
study and prayer, and of course 
friendship - please contact me if you think 

you might be interested  Kim mob 07967-
829561  kimberlywillis@btinternet.com -  
 

NEW DISCUSSION GROUP Dave 

Baillie is setting up a group to discuss 
social issues and build relationships 

amongst group members. Members will 
decide the aims and format together. If 

you are interested contact Dave at 
davebaillie@phonecoop.coop or on 
01142665160 or on Facebook 
 

STUDY AND LEARNING GROUP 

The first meeting of this new PCC 
subgroup will be on Thursday 21st 

September at 7.30pm in the Vicarage. 
The group will have oversight of 

provision for study and learning for all 
ages at St Mark's. If you are interested in 

coming along, please let Sarah C know. 

mailto:kimberlywillis@btinternet.com
mailto:davebaillie@phonecoop.coop


ROOM NEEDED FOR ASYLUM 
SEEKER The pregnant Thai wife of an 

asylum seeker we know at St Mark’s, 
who is being supported by St 

Andrew’s URC, and who helps at 
Broomhall Breakfast is in fairly urgent 
need of somewhere decent to stay. 

Her current accommodation isn’t 
hygienic enough for a newborn, and so 

getting somewhere else is really quite 
important. For more details contact 

Robert Beard - arjay61@hotmail.com.’ 
 

HOPE FOR THE FUTURE has just 
been awarded £90,000 over 3 years  

by the Joseph Rowntree Charitable 
Trust for our work  with constituents 

to enable them to have  constructive  
conversations with their MP about 

climate change and the need for 
determined  political action. If you 

would like to know more about Hope 
the Future, look at our website 
(www.hftf.org.uk), pick up a leaflet  

from below the climate noticeboard to 
the right of the main door out of the 

church or talk to Jo Musker-Sherwood, 
Sarah Robinson or Michael Bayley.  
 

BROOMHILL COMMUNITY 

LIBRARY celebrates 6o years! Six 
weeks of  events begin with the 

heritage open days 8-10 Sept. 
URGENT help is needed for a working 

party to help clean up, decorate 
basement rooms, paint garage doors, 
tidy up garden and prepare displays 

between 30 Aug - 6 Sept. Could you 
come along at some point? Do you 

know someone with expertise? Please 
let us know your availability and 

preferred choice of task. Contact Kathy 
Harbord at kathy.harbord@broomhill-

library.org.uk  

GROWING THE CHURCH 
YOUNGER Diocesan Development 

Day, Sat 7th October, 09.30-16.00 at St 
Thomas Philadelphia. This event, hosted 

by Bishop Pete Wilcox, will look at how 
to engage a mix of generations for a 
healthy church. Each church can book 5 

places, so please contact the office if you 
would like to go.  For more information 

visit sheffield.anglican.org/devday17 Innes 
 

SAFEGUARDING TRAINING (C1) 
sessions have been arranged at St Mark's 

for Thurs 28th Sept from 10am-1pm and 
Tues 28th Nov 6.30- 9.30pm. Both 

sessions (using the new national 
safeguarding training framework) will be 

run by Chris Herbert the diocesan 
safeguarding trainer. If you are involved 
in any aspect of our work with 

children, young people or adults 
(whether vulnerable or at risk of being 

vulnerable) and have not attended 
training in the past year please book 

yourself onto one of these sessions by 
contacting Innes in the Church Office.  

Sarah C  
 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTRY AT THE 
HALLAMSHIRE  a valued volunteer 
role within the hospital chaplaincy service 

is to take communion or say bedside 
prayers with patients on a Sunday. It is a 

monthly commitment, which I have found 
to be very rewarding.  If anyone is 

interesting in being involved in this – no 
experience needed - you're welcome to 

have a chat with me or Mark Newitt.  
Rosie Hunt 
 

BROOMHALL CENTRE Please see 
our flyer on how you can help this 

valuable community resource.  
 

 

mailto:arjay61@hotmail.com.’
http://www.hftf.org.uk/
mailto:kathy.harbord@broomhill-library.org.uk
mailto:kathy.harbord@broomhill-library.org.uk
http://www.sheffield.anglican.org/devday17


FOR OUR PRAYERS 
 

For the international charities we support, including PHASE Worldwide 
 

For the UK charities we support, including  

Church Action on Poverty Sheffield 
 

For all refugees and those seeking asylum, that they may find sanctuary 

and be enabled to rebuild their lives with dignity and renewed hope 
 

For all those involved in the Brexit negotiations 
 

For the staff and students of local nurseries, schools and colleges 

as they prepare for the start of the new school year 
 

For all those attending the Greenbelt festival, 

that it may be a time of inspiration and encouragement 
 

For those we continue to remember in our prayers, 

including Gwen Gardiner, Marguerite Gold, Carol Walter and Grace James 
 

For those who are unwell or recovering from illness or accident, including: 

William Player, Rosie Richards, Helena Taylor and Tina 
 

For those who have died recently in this community and beyond 

and for their grieving families and friends, including 

Tamsin Cassels 
 

In remembrance of all those whom we love, but see no longer 
........................................................................................... 

St Mark’s Church, Broomfield Road, Broomhill, S10 2SE 

www.stmarkssheffield.co.uk                www.nightservice.org.uk. 
 

Church Office: Innes MacLeod, 0114 266 3613; office@stmarkssheffield.co.uk.  
The office is open Mon - Fri, 9am - 1pm. 

 

Vicar: Revd Sue Hammersley, 266 0260 / 07904 284853; sue@stmarkssheffield.co.uk  

Associate Vicar: Revd Sarah Colver, 07975 689403; sarah@stmarkssheffield.co.uk 
Assistant Priest: Revd Shan Rush, 075981 56817; shan@stmarkssheffield.co.uk 

Director of Music: Mark McCombs, music@stmarkssheffield.co.uk 
Caretaker: Tim Moore, caretaker@stmarkssheffield.co.uk 

Children’s Outreach Worker: Revd Tim Gregory, 288 4198 
Pastoral Care Coordinator: Gill McGregor: 2661079  

Worker for Older People: Claire Brooks, 07765 553216; ctbb546@btinternet.com  
Safe Church Officer: Jane Keeling. 07708098499 
 

St Mark's keeps a congregational list with the contact details of many in our 

congregation. If you want to be added, or would like a copy 

 please contact the office. 

http://www.stmarkssheffield.co.uk/
http://www.nightservice.org.uk/
mailto:shan@stmarkssheffield.co.uk

